[bookmark: _GoBack]                              Pinehurst Beach Preservation Society  Board Meeting

				May 17, 2020  8:30 Zoom

Present:   Anne Park, Linda Mucyn, Leona Rockwood, David Rousseau, Hannah Walters, Jon Walters, Jen Freese

Absent:   Vito Lorenzi, David Capaccio, John Duengfelder, Karen Korkuc, Deb Pound
 

The meeting was called to order by David Rousseau at 8:31  PM via Zoom.

The May 6, 2020 minutes were approved with a motion from Anne Park. Seconded by Jon Walters. Carried.
  
There was no treasurer report.

Motion by David Rousseau to not charge $200.00 to those members who joined and paid the $250.00 initiation fee in 2019 and 2020 but they will be required to pay the annual dues. Seconded by Leona Rockwood. Carried. 

Motion by Leona Rockwood to raise the annual dues to $50.00 starting 2021. Seconded by Anne Park. Carried.

It was decided to consider using one of two stair construction contractors, R J Services $20,387.00 or Buffalo Marine $17,000.00. David Rousseau will contact Buffalo Marine to get more project information, a summary quote and a start date. If an earlier than fall start date with more detailed information is possible and available David will contact board members for their input. If Buffalo Marine is not acceptable David will contact R J Services and proceed.

Hannah Walters and David Rousseau volunteered to contact those members who have paid the $200.00 informing them of the possibility of affordable stairs, thanking them for their payment, informing them that annual dues for them will not be required for the next three years and that those members who did not pay the $200.00 will be required to pay the annual dues.

David Rousseau will contact the insurance carrier and a friend to evaluate the current policy with special attention to stair replacement value.

The AGM was scheduled for June 27, 2020 at 12:00 at the picnic bench site or via Zoom depending on group gathering restrictions on that date.

Hannah Walters, Jon Walters and David Rousseau volunteered to write a flyer and mail it to members by May 28,2020 with notification of the AGM. 

David Rousseau will arrange a Zoom meeting for board members June 4, 2020 8:00.

The meeting was adjourned at 9:47 with a motion from David Rousseau. Seconded by Leona Rockwood.
Carried.
 







